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12 Courtenay Hill, Newry, Co Down, BT34 2EA
Phone:  (028) 3026 2175
28/06/17
Dear Parents, 
As we approach the final days of the 2016/17 school year, I write to advise you of a few practical arrangements for tomorrow, the day on which your child will transfer into the next primary.

Pupils in P2, 5 & 6 currently will transfer into their next primary in the same class groupings as this year.

Pupils in P1, 3 & 4 currently will be merging into different classes. This is necessary due to accommodation, staffing and budgetary constraints which I will try to explain: 
· Re current P1 pupils: We have two large and one very small P1 classrooms. However, in P2 we have three large classrooms so we have to merge the three P1 classes into three equally sized classes for P2. This is a great arrangement as it allows us to ascertain which pupils should be together for the next few years.
· Re current P3 & P4 pupils: we do not have enough classrooms nor teachers to facilitate 3 classes of each year group throughout the school. Therefore, we opt for smaller classes in the early years and larger classes in the older year groups.  The pupils will move forward into two large P4 classes, two large P5 classes and one smaller P4/5 class.
In arranging the pupils into new class groupings we had to get a good balance of pupil ability levels in each class and also had to be mindful of pupil friendships. As such we have spent considerable time working on this and trust that each pupil has been well placed academically and socially. Should you have any queries feel free to contact me tomorrow after 3pm.

The pupils will transfer at 11.00 tomorrow and collection arrangements are:

· Current P1, P2 & P3 pupils, ie new P2, P3 & P4 pupils will all be dismissed at 2.30 tomorrow from the senior playground. Pupils will stand with their new teacher and parents or person collecting are asked to come and introduce themselves to the accompanying member of staff before taking their child.

· Current P4, P5 & P6 pupils ie new P5, P6 & P7 pupils will be dismissed at 3pm tomorrow from the school gates by their new teacher. 

I thank you sincerely for your support throughout the year and for sharing your wonderful children with us. We have had a great year together and I urge you to read your child’s report carefully, when you receive it tomorrow, and to look through the school website as it tells the tale of our fabulous 2016/17 in a way that no words can.

[bookmark: _GoBack]School closes at 12.00 noon on Friday. I wish you a wonderful summer holiday and will look forward to welcoming you back on 1st September 2017!

Yours in partnership,

Mrs M Monaghan
Principal
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